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1. Minutes of previous meeting
The minutes were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting.

2. Matters arising

i. expertise survey

Carol will be asked to report at the next meeting

ii. E-journal

The framework for the e-journal will be launched at the AANPE AGM.

iii. Research funding and resources

Mike Walsh’s CASES project is now underway, looking at student self-confidence and OSCE performance.  Some committee members expressed concern that they had not received information.

Action: Linda to Email Mike to ask who is involved and to alert him to information issue.
iv. members representing AANPE at meetings/conferences
Helen Ward, Linda East and Mike Walsh have received a contribution towards attendance at the ICN  INP/APNN conference in Toronto.  Each should write a short report giving their impressions of the conference. Action: send to Dave for sharing with committee and on website. 
3. Financial report
Douglas circulated the Treasurer’s report, which showed a balance of £732 including NONPF fees.  However, the agreement tying us in to a formal relationship with NONPF has now expired, and the fees have not been claimed.  Action: Dave to write to NONPF suggesting an informal relationship and attempting to finally resolve the fees issue.  

It was noted that 47 HEIS are currently members of AANPE, and that there are 172 people on the mailing list.  However, Douglas informed the committee that 8 institutions have not paid their membership fees despite reminders.  Action: Douglas to write with a final deadline for payment, then to delete these organisations from the AANPE membership list.

It was agreed that membership fees will not be raised for 2009.

The committee agreed that we will endeavour to continue to support people to attend conferences where possible, including NPA, NONPF, IPN/APNN and the general ICN conference.  We need to develop a transparent process for agreeing conference support.  Action: discuss process at our next meeting.
4. Feedback from RCN Nurse Practitioner Association (NPA) meetings 
Katrina attends meetings in order to represent AANPE.  Key issues on for the NPA include the proposals for the rationalisation of RCN forums, which Dave has responded to on behalf of AANPE.  Many of the specialist forums are looking at advanced practice within their speciality, so Katrina is participating in an internal RCN event on ANP for forum chairs on September 22nd.
5. Supporting the Development of Advanced Nursing Practice – update and AANPE response 
A national meeting regarding this initiative was held on June, attended by several AANPE members.  The intention is to go ‘live’ with the e-toolkit in November. The AANPE Committee agreed that AANPE should endorse the toolkit, as it embraces a broad definition of advanced practice and successfully brings together many strands of thinking.  Action: Douglas to liaise with Mike Sabin to see how AANPE could support the launch.
6. Towards a Framework for Post-registration Nursing Careers - consultation response

It was agreed that the report on the response to the consultation on post-registration careers was somewhat limited.  It was also noted that the Welsh Assembly Government are about to publish their own consultation document on post-reg career framework for nurses in Wales.  The Committee agreed that AANPE should establish its position on these and other frameworks related to advanced nursing practice.

Action: committee members to work together to produce a position statement document, to be ready for AGM in February 2009.  

ICN Scope of Practice and Competencies: Linda and Helen

Darzi report: Heather and Lesley

English consultation on post-reg careers: Katrina and Helen

Welsh consultation on post-reg careers: Georgina and Rhian

Northern Ireland: Donna to check out what is happening, also to look at Republic of Ireland initiatives with Heather

MNC toolkit/Scottish perspectives: Douglas

Members should aim to produce a statement regarding the strengths and limitations of these initiatives/frameworks by December 1st.  These will be compiled into a draft document by Dave and Linda.
Linda noted that the ICN documents are not available for download and have to be purchased from the ICN in Geneva.  The committee agreed that this is poor practice, especially considering the contribution of member countries to the ICN document.  Action: Linda and Helen to raise this at the INP/APNN conference in Toronto next week.
7. Advanced practice regulation activity – update from those who have attended the various meetings

AANPE members have attended various events, and will be attending a meeting on November 18th in Newcastle, where the Regulation Working Group will be reporting and making recommendations to the DoH.  However, similar events in the past have been somewhat disappointing due to the great disparity in views of participants and inconsistent levels of knowledge.  Work on the regulation of advanced practice is continuing, but is hampered by a change in staff and the other problems at the NMC.  Action: Katrina to send details of November 18th event to committee for members to confirm if they would also like to attend as official AANPE representatives.

8. AANPE’s role in relation to the regulation of advanced practice – response following letter to RCN etc. Discussion of future priorities and direction
It was agreed that we need to work closely with Allied Health Professionals.  However, we do not feel it is appropriate to change our name or identity as AANPE, as nursing is our area of expertise.  After a lengthy discussion, the committee also agreed that it is not within AANPE’s role or capabilities to accredit educational courses, and we should continue to call for the national regulation of advanced practice in line with the NMC competency framework.

9. Arrangements for next year’s AGM/AANPE seminar
The seminar has been booked for 27th February in Leeds.  Claire and Heather are leading on the logistics, including sending out flyers etc.

It was agreed that the following speakers would be invited to give presentations:

· Mike Sabin to speak on the Scottish/MNC toolkit (action: Douglas)
· Jean White of the Welsh Assembly to speak on post-registration frameworks (action: Dave)
· Moira Livingstone to speak on the regulation of health professionals (action: Katrina)
In order to include other key representatives, it was agreed to hold a panel discussion and invite the new NMC lead for Advanced Practice (name to be confirmed 1st December 08); NMC lead for Extending Professional Regulation (Caroline Woolrich) and new Deputy CNO (replacing Janice Sigsworth) to give 10 minute summary before Q&A session. Action: Katrina to invite. 

Rather than billing the AGM on the programme, it was agreed to open the meeting with an ‘annual review’ and to conclude with Chairman’s remarks.  
It was agreed that we will promote the seminar to AHP colleagues.
10. Committee Elections 2009
It was noted that several committee members are up for re-election in 2009, namely Dave Barton, Katrina Maclaine, Helen Ward, Douglas Allan, Heather Griffith, Mike Walsh, Lesley Bridges, Donna McConnell and Carol Cox.  Carol has agreed to lead on election of committee members. The elections should be completed in advance of the AGM through the use of e-mail voting. Action: Dave to liaise with Carol.

11. Any other business
The ICN Communications Committee (Helen Ward is co-Chair) has applied to host the ICN INP/APNN conference in 2012 in London to link to Olympic activity.  

Katrina has been in communication with Pam Venning who is co-lead for the medical care to be provided at 2012 Olympics.  Pam is keen to use NPs etc in the services and may be funding for some education to support this for paraolympians.  Katrina will feedback after meeting.

11. Date and time of next meeting

Monday, December 15th, 11am-3pm.  London South Bank University.
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